
Olivia Barksdale is the Conservation Agent for the Town of 
Acton. Previously, she worked for Mass Audubon for five years 
as their Conservation Restriction Stewardship Manager. She 
moved to Massachusetts from Maryland to attend Clark 
University. Between semesters she held several internships 
with US Fish and Wildlife and worked as a wildland fighter for 
one fire season. After studying abroad in Berlin, she returned 
to graduate from Clark University in May of 2019 with a degree 
in Environmental Science and a Minor in Geography. In 
September of 2019, Olivia began her conservation career at 
Mass Audubon. On days off she enjoys rock climbing, kayaking, 
and exploring Massachusetts. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


